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President’s Corner

Dear Iota Sisters,


Fall is definitely in the air!  As I was driving to Nashville on Monday, I couldn’t help but notice the beautiful hues of red, orange, and yellow adorning the trees.  It is that time of the year when we look forward with anticipation to spending the holidays with loved ones near and far, sharing good food, special memories of holidays past and maybe creating new traditions for future holidays to come.  During this very busy time, don’t forget to take some quiet moments for yourself to rest, reflect and recharge.  Each of us can find something in our lives to be thankful for.  I am thankful for the friendships we have with our Iota sisters.  You have been a blessing to me. 


I hope to see each of you at our November 14th meeting.  I am looking forward to hearing from Mr. Darrell Fleming, author of Family, Friends and War Heroes.  Don’t forget that we will be collecting personal items for the Safe House.


See you soon!


JoAnn
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Our next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, November 14, at 10:30 at Litz Manor Baptist Church.  Our speaker will be Darrell Fleming, author of Family, Friends and War Heroes.    
Also, remember to bring personal items to donate to the Safe House.  Hostess Group 1 is in charge of drinks, desserts, and table decorations.  Bring a friend for prospective membership!

Highlights of October meeting—

· Donna Cotner, Executive Director of TRTA, was unable to meet with us due to illness, so Rhoda Bliese from Sullivan County Imagination Library filled in with a wonderful PowerPoint presentation on the work of the Imagination Library.
· JoAnn announced the certificates that were given to Iota Chapter at Xi State this year:
1) Certificate of Excellence Highest Award for Communications
2) Gold Maycie Award for Chapter Excellence
3) Highest Honors for Chapter Yearbook
4) Certificate of Completion for Chapter Level Strategic Action Plan
5) Legislative Award
6) Award for Increase in Membership
7) Certificate of Appreciation for Contribution to the Xi State Silent Auction
· Ginger Newell, winner of the Scholarship Quilt, attended the meeting and was finally presented with her quilt!  Our quilt raised $873.00 for the Scholarship Fund.
· Sue Fischer reminded the Chapter that the $20.00 reservation fee for the November 21st Area I Brunch must be in to her before November 7th.

· Welcome to new transfer members Becky Sutton and Tarah Guinn!
Nominations for 2016-2018


It’s that time again, folks!  The Nominations Committee (JoAnn Smith, Joan Holt, and Trisha Harris) are looking for members to fill the Iota Executive Board for the next biennium.  


Please apprise them of your willingness to be responsible for the operation of Iota Chapter in the positions of President, 1st or 2nd Vice President, Recording or Corresponding Secretary, and chairs of the various committees.  President, Vice President, and Secretary are elected positions; all others are appointed.  



Remember that our chapter will grind to a halt without active and dynamic leadership.  That doesn’t necessarily mean being a vocal or flamboyant character—it DOES mean following through on position duties and staying faithful and involved in chapter activities!

From Personal Growth and Professional Development


On Saturday, December 7, 2015 a workshop will be held at ETSU, entitled “Symposium of Effective Implementation of Next Generation Science Standards.” 


For further information go to www.netstemhub.com/professional-development-opportunities  which provides a link for pre-registration.

Proposed Changes in Iota Chapter Rules!


Because Xi State and International have amended their Bylaws and Standing Rules, we also have to be in compliance.  Therefore, the Rules Committee is proposing the following changes and additions, to be voted on at the November meeting:

AMEND--III.B.3.c.  At the time of initiation of an honorary member, Iota Chapter will pay $49.50 as a one-time fee for international publications.  

ADD-- VIII.  Merger and dissolution
A.
Chapter merger


According to Robert’s Rules of Order, Newly Revised, chapters experiencing difficulties may choose to merge with another existing chapter. The steps are:
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1. 
The chapters decide which chapter will continue and which will discontinue.


2. 
Both chapters’ membership must agree.


3. 
The chapter that is discontinuing turns over all records, funds, and other possessions to the continuing chapter.


4. 
Members of the discontinuing chapter are transferred and welcomed into the continuing chapter.

B.
Chapter dissolution

1.
Before a chapter may be dissolved, the approval of Xi State Executive Board must be obtained.


2.
The charter must be returned to Xi State to be forwarded to International Headquarters.


3.
Any remaining funds in the chapter’s account shall be sent to the Xi State treasurer.


4.
Initiation paraphernalia, chapter records, and Society publications are to be sent to Xi State for retention in the archives and to be made 
available for use.


5.
Those members desiring to maintain membership may transfer to other chapters or become state members if there is no other chapter near them. International procedures must be followed.


6. 
The Xi State Executive Board shall decide whether to reuse the Greek name of 
the dissolved chapter.

Our deep sympathy to Rachel O’Dell on the death of her grandfather, Wayne Kyle Lockner.  Our thoughts are with you, Rachel.
